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Visiting each dining facility throughout the year and not only sitting down with the soldiers and eating but walking around and asking “How is the service?”…..”How is the food?” is an important part of my job.  It warms my heart to receive positive responses back with a smile.  When issues do occur to go the extra mile and solve it immediately with an apology and an in thank you for pointing it out is vital to my belief of good service.  To have an Officer approach me and my management staff to let us know how good of a job we are doing is extremely gratifying to my whole staff from dishwashers to management.

Traveling to a local store or restaurant for a meeting and hearing the waitress say “Mr. Ott, you and all of the employees take such good care of our soldiers”…….. “My husband has been stationed at Fort Lewis for many years and he frequently says that the food and service he has experience in the dining facilities is the best ” is a pleasing comment to hear outside of the main base.

Certain Victory Food Services and many other local businesses took the lead this year to help raise money for a Wounded Warrior and his family during the Holidays.  This act certainly lead to a different outlook about what community involvement means what happens when you work together to help others.  Being able to give to others is what the Holiday Season is truly for.  Giving back to the soldiers clearly shows that we as a community appreciate their service to us.

I have been asked to speak to the management staff of a well known financial institution on Fort Lewis, America’s Credit Union in the month of January.  I will be sharing the energy, communication and positive ways of interacting with each customer and showing how vital such a message is in today’s world. 

Later in the month of February, I will be speaking to an elementary school in Tacoma with over 600 students about how life is for a person who cannot see and how blind and any person with disabilities can fulfill their dreams of success.

All of us have experienced tragedy in our lives of some type this past year.  For me, it was the loss of a beloved grandfather.  I believe that my grandfather played a major role in shaping my life so that I could handle my major fears of the unknown and my inability to see.  He taught me to be concerned for others who needed my help.

As I sit back and ask myself what more can I do this upcoming year to be a more positive force in my community.  What steps can I take this New Year to make a difference in the lives of the people that I and my company touch.   I challenge all of you to reach out to the people of your community in need and to make a difference even in small ways during this time of great economic problems.  
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